
HOLYHEAD TOWN COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE EXTRA-ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING 

FRIDAY 11 NOVEMBER 2022 6.00 p.m. 
 

Councillors present:-  Richard Parry (Mayor), Mrs Ann Kennedy, Hywel Williams, Adrienne 
Edwards, Mrs Beryl Warner BEM, Mrs Ailia Lewis MBEM Ken Tatlock, Raymond Jones and Trefor 
Lloyd Hughes MBE 
Via internet:- Cllrs Glyn Haynes, Keith R Roberts and Jennifer Saboor 
The Mayor, Councillor Parry chaired the meeting and welcomed all present to the Council 
Chamber. 
 
1.  Is any Councillor or Officer making a recording of this meeting? 
Yes, the Town Clerk was and Mrs Scott was making notes. 
 
2.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE were received from Councillor W J Chorlton 
 
3.  DECLARATION OF INTEREST BY ANY COUNCILLOR OR OFFICER: 
Cllrs Glyn Haynes and Trefor Lloyd Hughes MBE declared an Interest as they are both members of 
the Anglesey County Council Planning & Orders Committee.  Cllr Hughes stated that he would be 
able to speak regarding the proposed Planning Consultation but would not be voting. 
 
4.  PLANNING CONSULTATION FPL/2021/294/EIA : Proposed Waterfront Development, Newry 
Beach, Holyhead 
The Mayor asked Councillors if they had any objections to make to the detailed proposed Planning 
Consultation. 
Cllr Trefor Lloyd Hughes MBE asked if the statement made by the member of the public in the 
Council Meeting of the 7 February 2022 was relevant and the Town Clerk stated that the Statement 
made at that meeting had no relevance to the Planning Consultation put before the Council at 
tonight’s meeting. 
It was resolved, proposed and seconded that the response from the Holyhead Town Council to the 
proposed Waterfront Development at Newry Beach be as follows:- 
“That the local members made the following observations in relation to objections in respect of the 
said Planning Consultation”:- 

• The number of dwellings proposed in the development 
Some members thought that the number of dwellings was excessive. 

• The effect of construction traffic will have on the infrastructure such as roads and 
increased traffic; 

• Some members welcomed the development due to the socio and economic benefit to the 
town as a whole. 

Minute no. 5714/2022 
 
The meeting concluded at 6.25 p.m. 
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